Town of Greenville

P. Ö. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer

August 12, 1986 Town Hall Jack Sprigler Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also attending: Bob Isgrigg, Gary Getrost, Janice Gibson, Bob Gibson, Talbotte Richardson, Mr. & Mrs. Kessinger, Max Mason, Gwen & Andy McMahon, and Alice MacIntosh.

The minutes of the July meeting were read and approved. Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and the financial statements accepted by the Board.

The Board asked Mr. Kessinger if he would allow a gravel parking area at the Water Utility lake. He is willing to work with the Board to develop a feasible plan for fishing at the lake.

Floyds Knobs Water Company needs to get two easements for the connection on Buck Creek Road.

Mrs. MacIntosh received a letter about tall grass. It has been mowed and cleaned up. Parking should be further off the highway.

Mr. & Mrs. McMahon asked if the mobile home next to their property satisfies the ordinance. They feel it doesn't.

Max Mason replies: At this point there is no violation. You can clarify the ordinance to the property owner. If he goes ahead, make another decision. If the ordinance is unclear it should be amended to be made clear. The one and two family building code is mandated by the State, and can be enforced by the town. The Board instructed Max to send the property owner a registered letter.

The Board opened sealed bids on the yellow Chevy pick-up truck. The bids were as follows: Leroy & Thomas Uhl - \$350.00; Michael Boaz - \$100.00; Bob Gibson-\$200.00; Clifford Harl - \$375.00. The Board rejected the bids. The Board believes the value to be at least \$495.00.

Gary Getrost reported Edwards Concrete fixed the hole in the concrete pond. The dam is still a problem - there is a sink hole. Bob Isgrigg said clay could be the first attempt, but probably won't hold. Fill it and keep it filled.

A water line in Parkland Heights is not as big as it should be. A water meter is to be installed for a new house. If the Utility comes in from the back of the property, the owner wants the Board to pay the difference of putting the meter in the front. The Board approved reducing the tap-in fee.

Gary reported extending the main water line 140 feet.

Bob Isgrigg informed the Board he will be doing surveying for Cedar Creek. Bob suggests installing one meter. There will be less income, but also less liability. The other alternative would be one meter per building.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Claim N. Milles

Elaine N. Miller

Clerk-Treasurer

H. L. Spears

President of the Board

Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb Town Board Member

August 12, 1986 Town Hall

A Public Hearing on the 1987 Budget to be adopted by the Greenville Town Board on August 19, 1986.

The meeting was opened by President H. L. Spears with all Board members present. No wbjectors were present and no written remonstrances were filed.

A motion was made by Jack Sprigler to adjourn the hearing; seconded by Ron Lamb.

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer

H. L. Spears

President of the Board

Seroy 3 Thomas Who Reroy 3 Thomas Who Bordon In. 47106

Made a bids of 350.00 for the truck.

Leroy : Tom Uhl August 5, 1986

Bid 100 00 8/11/86			
923-9630			
		·	
I walt	To	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
offer			
# 375.00 For chev	· ·		
Truck		• •	
- Olfford	Had		
	•		•
	· ·		
		-	
1 bid \$200	tor		
- 4 W.D. Truck	beloning to		
- town of Gree	enville		

•4

•